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ConceptofOrganisation-Organisationisthe

foundation upon which the whole structure of

managementisbuilt.Itisthebackboneofmanagement.

Without organizing managers cannot function as

managers.Organisation means the determination and

assignment of duties to people, and also the

establishment and the maintenance of authority

relationshipsamongthesegroupedactivities.

MeaningofOrganisation-Organisingisthefunctionof

managementwhichfollowsplanning.Itisafunctionin

which the synchronization and combination ofhuman,

physicalandfinancialresourcestakesplace.Allthethree

resources are important to get results. Therefore,

organisationalfunctionhelpsinachievementofresults

whichinfactisimportantforthefunctioningofaconcern.

AccordingtoChesterBarnard-“Organizingisthesystem

ofco-operativeactivitiesoftwoormorepersons.

AccordingtoMooneyandReiley-“Organisationistheform

ofeveryhumanassociationfortheattainmentofcommon

purpose.”

ClassificationofOrganisation-Therearetwotypesof

organisationsformedonthebasisofrelationshipsinan

organisation.
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1.FormalOrganisation-Thisisonewhichreferstoa

structureofwelldefinedjobseachbearingameasureof

authority and responsibility. It is a conscious

determination by which people accomplish goals by

adheringtothenormslaiddownbythestructure.This

kindoforganizationisanarbitrarysetupinwhicheach

person is responsible for his performance. Formal

organization has a formalset up to achieve pre-

determinedgoals.

2.InformalOrganisation -Itrefers to a network of

personaland socialrelationships which spontaneously

originateswithintheformalsetup.Informalorganizations

develop relationshipswhich arebuilton likes,dislikes,

feelingsandemotions.Therefore,thenetworkofsocial

groupsbasedonfriendshipscanbecalledasinformal

organisations.Thereisnoconsciouseffortmadetohave

informal organisation. It emerges from the formal

organisation and itis notbased on any rules and

regulationsasincaseofformalorganisation.

FormalandInformalOrganisationsDistinguished-Formal

andInformalOrganisationdifferencesareasunder:

1. Meaning- Formal Organisation means as such

organisation in which authority, responsibility and

accountabilityofeach memberare clearlydefined.In
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Informal organisation authority, responsibility and

accountabilityofeachmemberarenotclearlydefined.

2. Objectives- The objective of establishing formal

organisation is to chive Pre-determined goals ofan

enterprise.Informalorgnisation is just to fulfillthe

psychologicalandsocialneedsofitsmembers.

3.Need-Formalorganisationismoreneedfultoevery

organisationbutinformalorganisationisnotasessential

toeveryorganisation.

4.Size-Formalorganisationisgenerallytoolargeinsize,

in comparison to information organisation. Informal

organisationisgenerallytoosmallinsize.

5.TypesofCommunication-Informalorganisationwritten

orformalcommunicationtakeplacetoexpresstheorder,

viewsandfeedback.Informalorganisationgenerallyoral

orinformalcommunication take place to express the

order,viewsandfeedback.

NatureofOrganisation-Therearesomecommonfeatures

oforganisation.Theseareindicatedbelow:

1. Process- Organisation is a process of defining,
arrangingandgroupingtheactivitiesofanenterpriseand
establishing the authority relationships among the
personsperformingtheseactivities.Itistheframework
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withinwhichpeopleassociatefortheattainmentofan
objective.Inotherwords,organi¬sationistheprocessby
whichthechiefexecutive,asaleader,groupshismenin
ordertogettheworkdone.
2.Structure-Thefunctionoforganisingisthecreationofa
structuralframeworkofdutiesandresponsibilitiestobe
performedbyagroupofpeoplefortheattainmentofthe
objectives ofthe concern.The organisation structure
consists ofa series ofrelationships atalllevels of
authority.
Anorganisationasastructurecontainsan“identifiable
groupofpeoplecontributingtheireffortstowardsthe
attainmentofgoals.”Itis an importantfunction of
man¬agementtoorganisetheenterprisebygroupingthe
activities necessary to carry out the plans into
administrativeunits,anddefiningtherelationshipsamong
theexecutivesandworkersinsuchunits.

3.DividingandGroupingtheActivities-Organisationisa
processofdividing and combiningtheactivitiesofan
enterprise.Activitiesofanenterprisearere¬quiredtobe
distributedbetweenthedepartments,unitsorsectionsas
wellasbetweenthepersonsforsecuringthebenefitsof
division oflabourand specialisation,and are to be
inte¬gratedorcombinedforgivingthem acommonness
ofpurpose.

4. Accomplishment of Goals or Objectives- An
organisationstructurehasnomean¬ingorpurposeunless



B.COM LLBIISem PrincipleofManagementUnitIIOrganisationbyDrNishaSharma

5

itisbuiltaroundcertainclear-cutgoalsorobjectives.In
fact,an organi¬sation structure is built-up precisely
becauseitistheidealwayofmakingarationalpursuitof
objectives.Haneydefinesorganisationas:“aharmonious
adjustmentofspecialisedpartsfortheaccomplishment
ofsomecommonpurposeorpurposes”.

5.Authority-ResponsibilityRelationship-Anorganisation

structure consists ofvari¬ouspositions arranged in a

hierarchy with a cleardefinition ofthe authority and

responsibilityassociatedwitheachofthese.Anenterprise

cannotservethespecificpurposesorgoalsunlesssome

positionsareplacedaboveothersandgivenauthorityto

bindthem bytheirdecisions.

6.HumanandMaterialAspects-Organisationdealswith
the human and materialfactors in business.Human
elementisthemostimportantelementinanorganisation.
To accomplish the task of building up a sound
organisation,itisessentialtoprepareanoutlineofthe
organisationwhichislogicalandsimple.Themanager
shouldthentrytofitinsuitablemen.HenryFayolsaysin
this connection: “see that human and material
organisations are suitable”and “ensure materialand
humanorder”.

ImportanceofOrganisingFunction

1.Specialisation-Organisationalstructureisanetworkof
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relationshipsinwhichtheworkisdividedintounitsand

departments.Thisdivisionofworkishelpinginbringing

specializationinvariousactivitiesofconcern.

2.Welldefinedjobs-Organizationalstructurehelpsin

putting rightmen on rightjob which can be done by

selecting people forvarious departments according to

theirqualifications,skillandexperience.Thisishelpingin

definingthejobsproperlywhichclarifiestheroleofevery

person.

3.Clarifiesauthority-Organszationalstructurehelpsin

clarifyingtherolepositionstoeverymanager.Thiscanbe

donebyclarifyingthepowerstoeverymanagerandthe

wayhehastoexercisethosepowersshouldbeclarified

so thatmisuse ofpowers does nottake place.Well

defined jobs and responsibilities attached helps in

bringingefficiencyintomanagersworking.Thishelpsin

increasingproductivity.

4.Co-ordination-Organizationisameansofcreatingco-

ordinationamongdifferentdepartmentsoftheenterprise.

Itcreatesclearcutrelationshipsamong positionsand

ensuresmutualco-operationamongindividuals.Harmony

ofworkisbroughtbyhigherlevelmanagersexercising

theirauthorityoverinterconnectedactivitiesoflowerlevel

manager.
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Authorityresponsibilityrelationshipscanbefruitfulonly

whenthereisaformalrelationshipbetweenthetwo.For

smooth running ofan organisation,the co-ordination

betweenauthority-responsibilitiesisveryimportant.There

shouldbeco-ordinationbetweendifferentrelationships.

Clarity should be made for having an ultimate

responsibilityattachedtoeveryauthority.Thereisasaying,

-Authority withoutresponsibility leads to ineffective

behaviour and responsibility withoutauthority makes

personineffective.‘‘Therefore,co-ordinationofauthority-

responsibilityisveryimportant.

5.Effectiveadministration–Theorganizationstructureis

helpfulin defining thejobspositions.Therolesto be

performed by different managers are clarified.

Specialisationisachievedthroughdivisionofwork.This

allleadstoefficientandeffectiveadministration.

6.Growth and diversification -A company‘sgrowth is

totally dependanton how efficiently and smoothly a

concern works.Efficiency can be broughtaboutby

clarifyingtherolepositionstothemanagers,co-ordination

betweenauthorityandresponsibilityandconcentratingon

specialization.Inadditiontothis,acompanycandiversify

ifits potentialgrows.This is possible onlywhen the

organizationstructureiswell-defined.Thisispossible

throughasetofformalstructure.
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7.Senseofsecurity-Organisationalstructureclarifiesthe

jobpositions.Therolesassignedtoeverymanagerare

clear.Co-ordination is possible.Therefore,clarity of

powers helps automatically in increasing mental

satisfactionandtherebyasenseofsecurityinaconcern.

Thisisveryimportantforjob-satisfaction.

8.Scopefornewchanges-Wheretherolesandactivities

to be performed are clear and every person gets

independenceinhisworking,thisprovidesenoughspace

to a managerto develop his talents and flourish his

knowledge.Amanagergetsreadyfortakingindependent

decisionswhichcanbearoadorpathtoadoptionofnew

techniquesofproduction.Thisscopeforbringingnew

changesintotherunningofanenterpriseispossibleonly

throughasetoforganisationalstructure.

Principles ofOrganising Function-The organizing

processcan bedone efficientlyifthe managershave

certainguidelinessothattheycantakedecisionsandcan

act.To organisein an effectivemanner,thefollowing

principlesoforganisationcanbeusedbyamanager.

1.PrincipleofSpecialisation-Accordingtotheprinciple,

thewholeworkofaconcernshouldbedividedamongst

thesubordinatesonthebasisofqualifications,abilities

andskills.Itisthroughdivisionofworkspecializationcan
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beachievedwhichresultsineffectiveorganisation.

2.PrincipleofFunctionalDefinition-Accordingtothis

principle,allthe functions in a concern should be

completely and clearly defined to the managers and

subordinates.Thiscanbedonebyclearlydefiningthe

duties,responsibilities,authority and relationships of

people towards each other.Clarifications in authority-

responsibility relationships helps in achieving co-

ordination and thereby organization can take place

effectively. For example, the primary functions of

production,marketing and finance and the authority

responsibilityrelationshipsinthesedepartmentsshould

be clearly defined to every person attached to that

department.Clarification in the authority responsibility

relationshiphelpsinefficientorganization.

3.PrinciplesofSpanofControl/Supervision-Accordingto

thisprinciple,spanofcontrolisaspanofsupervision

which depicts the numberofemployees thatcan be

handledandcontrolledeffectivelybyasinglemanager.

Accordingtothisprinciple,amanagershouldbeableto

handlewhatnumberofemployeesunderhim shouldbe

decided.Thisdecisioncanbetakenbychoosingeither

from awideornarrowspan.Therearetwotypesofspan

ofcontrol:-
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a.Widespanofcontrol-Itisoneinwhichamanagercan

superviseandcontroleffectivelyalargegroupofpersons

atonetime.Thefeaturesofthisspanare:-

a.Lessoverheadcostofsupervision

b.Promptresponsefrom theemployees

c.Bettercommunication

d.Bettersupervision

e.Betterco-ordination

f.Suitableforrepetitivejobs

Accordingtothisspan,onemanagercaneffectivelyand

efficientlyhandlealargenumberofsubordinatesatone

time.

b.Narrow spanofcontrol-Accordingtothisspan,the

workandauthorityisdividedamongstmanysubordinates

andamanagerdoesn'tsupervisesandcontrolaverybig

groupofpeopleunderhim.Themanageraccordingtoa

narrowspansupervisesaselectednumberofemployees

atonetime.Thefeaturesare:-

a.Workwhichrequirestightcontrolandsupervision,for

example,handicrafts,ivory work,etc.which requires

craftsmanship,therenarrowspanismorehelpful.
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b.Co-ordinationisdifficulttobeachieved.

c.Communicationgapscancome.

d.Messagescanbedistorted.

e.Specializationworkcanbeachieved.

FactorsinfluencingSpanofControl:

1Managerialabilities-Intheconcernswheremanagers

are capable,qualified and experienced,wide span of

controlisalwayshelpful.

2Competenceofsubordinates-Wherethesubordinates

arecapableandcompetentandtheirunderstandinglevels

areproper,thesubordinatestendtoveryfrequentlyvisit

thesuperiorsforsolvingtheirproblems.Insuchcases,the

managercanhandlelargenumberofemployees.Hence

widespanissuitable.

3Natureofwork-Iftheworkisofrepetitivenature,wide

spanofsupervisionismorehelpful.Ontheotherhand,if

workrequiresmentalskillorcraftsmanship,tightcontrol

andsupervisionisrequiredinwhichnarrowspanismore

helpful.

4Delegationofauthority-Whentheworkisdelegatedto

lowerlevelsinanefficientandproperway,confusionsare

less and congeniality of the environment can be
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maintained.Insuchcases,widespanofcontrolissuitable

andthesupervisorscanmanageandcontrollargenumber

ofsub-ordinatesatonetime.

5Degreeofdecentralization-Decentralizationisdonein

ordertoachievespecializationinwhichauthorityisshared

bymanypeopleandmanagersatdifferentlevels.Insuch

cases,a tallstructure is helpful.There are certain

concernswheredecentralizationisdoneinveryeffective

waywhichresultsindirectandpersonalcommunication

between superiors and sub-ordinates and there the

superiorscanmanagelargenumberofsubordinatesvery

easily.Insuchcases,widespanagainhelps.

4.PrincipleofScalarChain-Scalarchainisachainof

commandorauthoritywhichflowsfrom toptobottom.

Withachainofauthorityavailable,wastagesofresources

areminimized,

communicationisaffected,overlappingofworkisavoided

and easyorganization takes place.A scalarchain of

commandfacilitatesworkflow inanorganizationwhich

helpsinachievementofeffectiveresults.Astheauthority

flows from top to bottom,itclarifies the authority

positions to managers atallleveland thatfacilitates

effectiveorganization.

5.Principle ofUnity ofCommand -Itimplies one
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subordinate-onesuperiorrelationship.Everysubordinate

isanswerableandaccountabletoonebossatonetime.

Thishelpsinavoidingcommunicationgapsandfeedback

andresponseisprompt.Unityofcommandalsohelpsin

effective combination ofresources,thatis,physical,

financialresourceswhichhelpsineasyco-ordinationand,

therefore,effectiveorganization.

AuthorityFlowsfrom ToptoBottom

ManagingDirector

MarketingManager

Sales/MediaManager

Salesmen

Accordingtotheabovediagram,theManagingDirector

hasgotthehighestlevelofauthority.Thisauthorityis

sharedbytheMarketingManagerwhoshareshisauthority

withtheSalesManager.From thischainofhierarchy,the

officialchainofcommunicationbecomesclearwhichis

helpfulin achievementofresults and which provides

stabilityto a concern.This scalarchain ofcommand

always flows from top to bottom and itdefines the

authority positions ofdifferentmanagers atdifferent

levels.
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Steps in Organisation Process-The management

function oforganising consists in making a rational

division ofwork and integration ofthe activities into

specific groups to achieve a well-co-ordinated and

or¬derlystructurefortheaccomplishmentofwork.

TheorganisationProcess

Thevariousstepsinvolvedinthisprocessarethe
following:

1.DeterminationofActivities-Thefirststepinorganising
isto dividethetotaljob ofan enterpriseinto several
essential activities such as-production, financing,
purchasing,sales,personnel,andsoon.Identificationof
workenablesthemanagerstoconcentrateattentionon
importantactivities,to avoid duplication ofwork,and
eliminateoverlappingorwastageofeffort.
2.GroupingorClassificationofActivities-Thevarious
activitiesidentifiedunderthefirststeparethenclassified
into appropriate departments,divisions,sections,sub-
divisions etc. on the basis of functions,products,
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territories or customers. For example, the various
activitiesconnectedwithproductionmaybegroupedand
classifiedas‘productiondepart¬mentactivities.’Thiswill
facilitatespecialisation.
3.AllocationorAssignmentofDutiestoIndividuals-After
thecreationofdepart¬mentsordivisions,thenextstep
willbe to fix suitable and qualified persons into the
activities of each department. Each person in the
departmentwillbegivenaspecificpartofthejobtodo
andwillbemaderesponsibleforit.
So,thetaskofmanagementinthisstepistoappoint
workers,foremen,supervisors,etc.and to define the
responsibilityofeachoneofthem.Whileassigningduties,
therequirementsofthejobandthecompetenceofthe
individualshouldbeproperlymatchedtogether.

4. Establishment of Relationships- Through the
assignmentoftaskstoindividualssuperior-subordinate
relationshipsbetweenvariouspositionsareestablishedin
the enterprise.The superiormanagercommands his
subordinatesandthesubordinatemanagergiveshim the
reports ofhis performances.Such relationships and
channelsofcommunicationshouldbeclearlydefined.
5. Delegation of Authority- Appropriate amount of

authorityisdelegatedtopeopletoenablethem toperform
the assigned duties with confidence. No one can
dischargehisrespon¬sibilitiesregardingaparticularwork
intheabsenceofrequisiteauthoritytodothesame.So
themanagerwillhavetopassonauthorityforcompleting
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theassigned workto thesectionalmanagersand the
sectionalmanagerstoothersbelow them.Delegationof
authoritymeansconferringofoperationaldecision-making
powerbythetopmanagertothesubordinatema¬nager.

Note-NexttopicisStructuresofOrganisation.


